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Semesterly Report

Thank you for your commitment to green initiatives at the University of Illinois. One of the ongoing requirements listed in the terms of the funding agreement for your project is the submission of semesterly reports with key information about your project. In addition to this form, please provide additional financial documentation and/or progress photos if available.
Please be as accurate as possible in describing the project (including possible setbacks or challenges in meeting the initial goals of the project). Not fully meeting your project's goals will not disqualify you from making future funding requests as long as your reports are as complete and accurate as possible.  If you have any questions, please contact the Student Sustainability Committee, at sustainability-committee@illinois.edu. 
Project Name: Production of Safe Leafy Greens via Hydroponics by Recycling of Wastewater Nutrients

Date of Report Submission: 5/6/2022

Project Purpose: 
The purpose of this project is to investigate the repurposing of wastewater for production of safe food. By combining knowledge between graduate and undergraduate students, as well as the organized efforts of the Illini Urban Farmers RSO, we aim to identify and evaluate the underlying challenges and concerns. Furthermore, we will engage the UIUC community through meetings, campus events, and presentations to share our lessons learned. 

Detailed Accounting of Expenditures to Date:
To date, we have only used a small portion of the funding (<$500) because COVID 19 and laboratory shutdown during the initial stages of the pandemic. However, we have continually held meetings to maintain communication, organize project plans, and perform some preliminary tests with seed exposure to wastewater in the last few months (Spring 2022)

Project Progress to Date:
As mentioned above, our project managers and IUF leadership team have maintained communication throughout the pandemic since the onset of COVID19 challenges to continually update our project objectives. This has amounted to organizing activities for the student organization, its students, performing preliminary tests with seedlings growing on different wastewater concentrations, and most recently presenting at the campus Earth Day event. Given these seedling optimization results, we now have our team members working towards additional outreach activities and setting up next experiments to scale our activities. In accordance with the original project objectives, we expect to generate the lettuce biomass grown on ideal wastewater and cultivation conditions to evaluate its composition for food quality, identifying technical and social challenges that would limit such system implementation and sustainability.

Student Involvement and Outreach to Date:
IUF has held meetings, both virtual and in person, throughout the grant period. The leadership team, comprised of 5 people, has maintained biweekly activities to organize discussion of industry related news, laboratory experiments, campus outreach, community volunteering opportunities, and hands on workshops. Our most recent campus outreach event was at Earth Day on the quad, organized by the SSC. IUF has also started regularly volunteering at Randolph Street Community Garden. 

Marketing and Promotion Efforts to Date:
We have been in discussion with industry partners to gauge interest in how to apply such systems at scale. Our approach is to present plans and results to both campus and outside stakeholders that could implement viable solutions at scale. Additionally, we hope that our accompanying technical results, which will be completed by the grant end (Dec 2022), will be publishable, both my local media and in academic journals. Thus, we plan to broadcast our efforts to multiple parties to garner support for our student team efforts, graduate researchers, the ABE department, the SSC, and the UIUC campus overall!

Additional Comments:
IUF has grown considerably in the face of the COVID-19 pandemic and its aftermath. We transitioned our meetings to the Zoom/hybrid format in addition to creating a Discord server to streamline communication. 
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